
Dr. Brad Wallace, Principal 
Dr. Steve Morton, Assistant Principal 
Mrs. Jena Wilcox, Assistant Principal 
Mr. Travis Bell, Assistant Principal / Athletic Director 

May 24, 2024 

Aloha Dr. Wallace and HHS Rams team ~ 
I am the class president of  the most wonderful and talented Class of  1975. You may remember my 
father, Bob Goold, who served as HHS principal for many years during his career, as well as my 
mother, Trea Goold, who served as an elementary teacher and district administrator of  Head Start 
and Follow Through programs. My mother passed unfortunately in 2015. My father is doing well 
and currently living in Arizona. Misses all of  you and Pocatello deeply.  

I must report to you the possible theft of  Class of  1975 funds by former reunion chair Ann Jesse 
Driever. Our volunteer treasurers, Roy and Cheryl Allen, reported to me that they transferred the 
sum of  $1,525.98 to Ann when she served as committee chair of  reunions.  

Ann has stepped down and now refuses to immediately transfer these funds to me. I am currently 
leading the committee in preparation for our upcoming 50th Reunion to be held tentatively late 
July / August 2025. We want the 50th to be an epic event. However, our current plan is to hold an 
online vote to allow classmates to decide specifics on the agenda.  

Most importantly, I would like to begin a “Rebuild D Building Fund” as part of  our efforts, and 
challenge other classes to join with us. As class president 1975, we created a Spirit Board to raise 
money for our class and school. We donated the board to subsequent classes. In this continued love 
and spirit, due to the dedication from teachers, administrators and staff  to each of  us as students, we 
would like to continue our effort to “give back” to Highland High School in this time of  need. 

I would appreciate hearing from you. I seek your advise about how to go about retrieving our 
classmate funds. We prefer not to solicit legal action from an attorney or Pocatello Police 
Department, and hope your wise leadership can provide some guidance.  

Please give my deepest aloha to my childhood friend and neighbor, Travis Bell. What an inspiration 
his family was to me during my adventures and pursuits in Pocatello. Look forward to seeing you all 
next summer.  

In deepest gratitude and aloha,  

Scott Goold 
Class President 1975 
Honolulu, Hawai’i 

  

1



Dear Scott Goold, 

Your fax to Dr Brad Wallace, Principal at 2082371350 has been sent 
successfully! 

Successful delivery of  your fax was confirmed at 6:06 PM Eastern Daylight 
Time on May 24th, 2024 

Your fax included 1 page of  coversheet with your text and 1 page of  attached 
documents. 
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